MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

FEBRUARY 16, 2011
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:07 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present




Comm. Scott Kivet

Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present



Comm. Michael Costello
Arrived late
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes and to dispense with reading the minutes from the regular meeting held on January 19, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun
  
Aye





Comm. Kivet


Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave report.  Bob stated that the insurance has been renewed and payments are up to date.  
Bob stated that he received a claim from Chief Pipero, and they should be able to take care of it.  Bob said that “wear and tear” is not covered.  If an accident occurs because of ice, it could be covered.  A discussion followed.
HEALTH COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Bill Gardener was not present.  Bill sent an email to the Board stating that he and Chief Pipero have been working on scheduling First Responder and EMT’s programs for the fire department.  They will also be scheduling CPR updates.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero stated that the Ladder truck is out of service until Monday.  It was sent to Absolute for repairs.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report (attached).  Ernie stated that the copy machine is broken.  They can buy another one relatively cheap.  A discussion followed.
Ernie said that the inspections should be back on track. December and January are rough months.

Ernie stated that they received an excellent response to the poster contest.  They did another contest for home inspections.  The response to this was also excellent.

Ernie stated that they are waiting for the consultant to come back for the computers.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that at the request of the Construction Official, Bob Downey, a permit was issued for propane/exterior heaters for new construction at the Rec Center.  Ernie has been working with them to help supervise.  There is a massive amount of propane there.  A discussion followed.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that the election for the Commissioners and Budget was coming up, so they will clean up the firehouse.  The handicap spots have been cleaned out front.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that they have been advised that there is a new bid quotation.  If you do not have a Qualified Purchasing Agent (QPA), the bid threshold has been reduced to $17,500 effective 1/1/2011.  The quote threshold is reduced to $2,625.  If you want to purchase something over $2,625 but under $17,500, you will need 3 quotes.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that it is a complicated course and expensive to become a Qualified Purchasing Agent.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that everything is set for the election on Saturday.  The polls will be open from 2:00PM until 9:00 PM.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave report.  Joe said that everything is up to date.  At the last meeting, the Board discussed the PNC account, and decided to move the payroll account to BCB Community Bank.  Joe said that in order to do this, we needed the tax ID number.  When we get a copy, then we can open the account at BCB Community Bank.
Joe stated that they received the invoice for the annual Pension contribution due in April.

CD#2 is maturing 3/21/11.  Joe said that he will get interest rates for the next meeting.  They will evaluate the situation then.  There is a 7 day grace period.  A discussion followed.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Secretary Hayes read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Advanced Air Systems - $1,581.75 – maintenance contract
Bank of America - $612.41 

Busco Brothers - $122.74 - fuel

Citgo - $558.22 – fuel (paid online)

Coffee Distributing - $180.01 & $59.85

Continental Fire and Safety - $541.00 – fire extinguisher service

Ann Farina - $175 – poll worker

FDSOA Membership Services - $385 – Safety Officer Assoc.

Grainger - $180.60 – lamp

Grainger – $276.80 – ice melter 50 lbs.

Grainger - $211.50 – seed and fertilizer spreader

Brian Hackett - $175 – poll worker

Joanne Hayes - $18.35 – reimbursement certified and overnight mail

Home News - $57.68 – advertising

Asbury Park Press - $78.53 - advertising

Maryann Kussavage - $175 – poll worker

Lincoln Financial - $42,096 – LOSAP contribution 

Ann Martucci - $175 – poll worker

Middlesex County Fire Academy - $675 - training

Jerry Noonans Auto Center - $289.26; $194.95; $1,033.49 repairs (old invoices)

Motorola - $312 - repairs

MTUD - $42,418.75 – hydrants

New Jersey State Assoc. of Fire Districts - $300 - dues

Occupational Medicine Services - $335 OSHA exam

New Jersey American water - $172.68 – hydrants

Royal Transmissions - $50 resurface flywheel

Royal Transmissions - $31.99 – oil change

Verizon Wireless - $460.33- paid online

Joseph Youssouf - $10,870 – Legal fees

Roy Press - $405 – Ballots

TOTAL:  $105,208.29

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $501.81 – phone

Ernie Zih - $83.32 – reimbursement postage and copy paper

TOTAL: $585.13

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Kivet

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:   None
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that we received minutes from the regular meeting of the N.J. Association of Fire Districts, Monmouth Junction, New Jersey.
Comm. LeBrun said that the Board received a letter from the Utility Department advising us that as of 1/21/11, we have 617 hydrants in Fire District #1.  The fee for each fire hydrant for each quarter is $68.75.  The Utility Department will advise the Board of any new activated hydrants that will be in service by the end of the year.

Comm. Dipierro asked Chief Pipero if the situation with the hydrants had been taken care of.  Chief Pipero said that it had been.

Comm. LeBrun said that he picked up the books for the election on Saturday.  The ballots have been received.  Everything is ready to go for the election.

Comm. Dipierro stated that there was an article in the newspaper pertaining to District 1’s budget, which was incorrect.  Comm. Dipierro stated that he contacted the newspaper to make a correction.  A discussion followed.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC
Mr. James Grande

111 Atlantic Ave.

Waretown, N.J.

Mr. Grande stated that he had OPRA requests, which he submitted.
Paula Kivet

99 Kings Mill Rd.

Monroe, N.J.  08831

Mrs. Kivet asked what happened to the money that was put in the 2010 budget for the paid firemen.  Mrs. Kivet wanted to know if the money was returned to the taxpayers.

Joe Massoni explained that the surplus in the 2010 budget is offsetting the 2011 budget.  This surplus will benefit the taxpayers this year.  A discussion followed.

Mrs. Kivet asked Chief Pipero why it is taking so long to answer calls, and why District #3 is getting there before District #1.  At the fire call for Laila Court, District 3 was there first.  
Comm. Dipierro said that this is the way it works.  A discussion followed.

Mrs. Kivet asked why Monroe #1 does not come to Monroe #3 calls.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the District works together.  Mrs. Kivet said that it is because District #1 does not have a crew.

Mrs. Kivet asked if District #1 gives District #3 a stipend to respond to their calls.  She was told that this was not true.  A discussion followed.
Mrs. Kivet stated that the volunteers were told that the Board got rid of the paid personnel because there was no money in the budget.  She was told that this was not true.  A discussion followed.

Mrs. Kivet asked why trucks are not going out fully serviced.  Is it safe to go out on a call with a 70 year old and a 19 year old in charge?

Comm. Dipierro said that he will not answer these questions.  

Mrs. Kivet said that she would like someone to get back to her.  She would like records of who is going out on calls.

Attorney Youssouf stated that she should complete an OPRA form.  

Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss litigation and attorney-client privileged material.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the Resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss litigation and attorney-client privileged materials.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Kivet

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned 7:40 PM.
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